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¶ Special Olympics Ontario will be hosting the Ǫrst 
ever Women­s Soccer Festival in conjunction with 
the 2017 Provincial Summer Games! Please see 
page 2 for more information!   

¶ We have some exciting goals for our 

organization that will take us into 2020 and 
beyond ² please see pages 4 & 5 for a preview 
of these updates. 

¶ Please see page 8 for information on an exciting 

course being oǨered by the Coaching 
Association of Canada²which is being oǨered 
for FREE for a limited time! 

¶ Do you have questions about charitable 

donation receipts, gifts, or gifts-in-kind? We­ve 
answered some of our most frequently asked 
questions on these topics on page 11.  

¶ The Law Enforcement Torch Run is celebrating 

30 years in partnership with Special Olympics 
Ontario! Check out page 13 to Ǫnd out where 
you will Ǫnd us for a commemorative year of 
LETR initiatives!  

We hope this package provides you with the 
information needed to plan your programs and 
keep current with Special Olympics Ontario news 

and initiatives.  
Each section highlights the speciǪc programs 
managed by our provincial staǨ. Please feel free 
to give us feedback or send us any questions 

regarding the details in  
this package.  

Highlights: 

http://www.facebook.com/specialolympicsontario
http://www.twitter.com/soontario
https://www.instagram.com/specialolympicsontario/
https://www.youtube.com/user/SpecialOlympicsON
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2017 Provincial Summer Games 

The 2017 Provincial Summer Games is quickly taking shape.  The Games Management 
Team is very strong and planning for the event is going very well. The Peel Region 
Police Service members have shown a lot of support for the event with over 150 
police personnel volunteering for the event.  Two Polar Plunges were hosted in Peel 
Region raising over $55,000 for the games.   

Congratulations to all athletes and coaches who have been selected to attend the 
games.  All information regarding the games can be found at 
www.specialolympics2017games.com 

2017 Canada Summer Games   

The 2017 Canada Summer Games will be 
hosted in Winnipeg, MB from July 28 ± 
August 12, 2017. http://
www.2017canadagames.ca/en/content/
winnipeg-2017 

The games will host over 4000 athletes and 
coaches from all over Canada in 16 
sports.  Team Ontario will consist of 450 
team members participating in the 16 
sports. 

The Athletics team that will be attending 
the 2017 Canada Games: athletes Kristy 
Alford (InnisǪl), Desiree Allan (Orillia), 
Gaerrisen Freeland (Havelock), Eric Pomery 
(Kitchener) and Coach Alison Rumball 
(Newmarket).  

The Swim Team is yet to be announced. 

Congratulations to all athletes and coaches 
who were selected to Team Ontario! 

2017 Women­s Soccer Festival 

Special Olympics Ontario will be hosting the Ǫrst ever 
Women­s Soccer Festival in conjunction with the 2017 
Provincial Summer Games.   

With the introduction of Women­s Soccer as a separate and 
unique division within competitive play throughout Canada, 
Special Olympics Ontario will be showcasing this exciting new 
opportunity for female athletes in conjunction with the 
Special Olympics Ontario­s Provincial Summer Games of 2017 
to be held in Peel Region.   

The purpose behind oǨering this 
festival is to bring focus and attention 
to this new initiative; but moreover we 
are conǪdent that a premiere event 
such as this will signiǪcantly augment 
the growth and development of 
Women­s Soccer not only in Ontario 
but also across Canada.   

Contact Jenn Findlay at 
jennf@specialolympicsontario.com for 
more information. 

2018 National Summer Games (two games in one) 

Special Olympics Canada will be hosting two National Games.  Five Pin Bowling and Ten Pin Bowling will be 
hosted May 14 ± 18, 2018 in Charlottetown, PEI and the remaining sports will be hosted July 31 ± August 4, 2018 
in Antigonish, NS. 

Team Ontario athletes who attended the 2016 Spring Games and the 2017 Summer Games are eligible for 
consideration to attend.  Team Ontario training squad identiǪcation will begin August 2017 for all sports.  

Team Ontario will be looking for Team Ontario Provincial Team Liaisons/Family Liaisons for the upcoming 
National Games.  This position is responsible for all the team member logistics that occur before departure 
including uniforms, transportation to the airport, communicating with families, etc. 

If you are interested in this position, please contact Juli at julip@specialolympicsontario.com 

http://www.specialolympics2017games.com
http://www.2017canadagames.ca/en/content/winnipeg-2017
http://www.2017canadagames.ca/en/content/winnipeg-2017
http://www.2017canadagames.ca/en/content/winnipeg-2017
mailto:jennf@specialolympicsontario.com
mailto:julip@specialolympicsontario.com
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5-Pin Bowling Season Change 

Special Olympics Canada has made a change to their competition cycle for 5-Pin Bowling, 
following the 2018 National Summer Games. 5-Pin will now be considered a Winter Sport, making 
the transition from a Spring Sport.  

The following is a major competition calendar for 5-Pin Bowling: 

2017-2018 Winter Competition Hosts Needed! 

Special Olympics Ontario is currently looking for hosts for our 2017-2018 Winter Cycle. 

This includes the 2018 Winter Provincial QualiǪers (5-Pin Bowling, Alpine Skiing, Nordic 

Skiing, Snowshoeing,  Floor Hockey, Curling, Figure Skating, Speed Skating) and our 

2017-2018 OCA-SOO Curling Tankard Series.  

All bids will be reviewed by staǨ to ensure that the competition will meet the 

minimum competition requirements (these requirements can be found in section 

11.07 of the Information Portal) and to plan the competition calendar as eǨectively 

as possible to minimize potential conǬicts. 

Winter Provincial QualiǪer Host Bid Form: 

http://forms.specialolympicsontario.com/view.php?id=233336 

2017-18 OCA-SOO Tankard Series Bid Form: 

http://forms.specialolympicsontario.com/view.php?id=239979 

If you have any comments or questions regarding the Provincial QualiǪers, please 

contact Jarrod Copland at jarrodc@specialolympicsontario.com  

2018 

Winter Provincial Qualifying  National Summer Games 
 

2019 

Provincial Winter Games 
 

2020 

National Winter Games 

IM Leagues ² Implementing a Competition Repository 

Special Olympics Ontario will be piloting IM Leagues with our Soccer and Softball teams for the 2017 season.  

IM Leagues is an online competition repository for team sports. With IM Leagues we will be able to: 

¶ Set up competitions and have teams register online 

¶ Hosts will use the platform to record and submit tournament results 

¶ The repository will be instrumental in divisioning - as more results are stored we will have better, more accurate 
historical data  

We are currently working on setting up the platform for our SOO teams. More information will be sent out to each 
Head Coach.  

If you are going to be hosting a Soccer or Softball competition this year please contact Jarrod Copland so we can train 
you on how to set up the competition using the new platform. If you have any questions regarding IM Leagues please 
contact Jane Wheeler at janew@specialolympicsontario.com 

http://forms.specialolympicsontario.com/view.php?id=233336
http://forms.specialolympicsontario.com/view.php?id=239979
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SOO: 2020 
2017 Special Olympics Ontario Sport Conference 

From March 3-5, Special Olympics Ontario held our 2017 Sport 
Conference at Camp Muskoka. Over 150 volunteers attended 
the conference and participated in a variety of workshops, 
training and sport development breakouts.  

Despite the freezing cold weather the weekend was very 
productive and we received a lot of great feedback and some 
very important discussions were had and started around sport 
development and the needs of the volunteers, athletes and the 
communities.  

For more information on the Sport Conference, and to review 
some of the presentations from the weekend, please view our Sport Conference information page on the 
Information Portal.  

SOO is excited to continue the conversation around Sport Development and our shared vision for where 
SOO should be as an organization in 2020. We will be utilizing some working groups to help us synthesize all 
of the information that was gathered during the Sport Conference and help us start some of the 
preliminary work on the organizations Sport Plans.  

During the Sport Conference SOO presented 3 new policies that were currently in development:  

¶ Concussion Protocol Policy (NEW) 

¶ Transgender Policy (NEW) 

¶ 2 year Eligibility policy (to replace policy 13.3.15 and 
13.3.18) 

Please view page 5 to read more about these new policies or 
visit the Information Portal to see what was presented at the 
Sport Conference. 

If you have any questions regarding the Sport Conference or 
the Sport Development Plans or proposed policies please 
contact your District Developer.   
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GMS 7.5.6 

We have recently launched a new GMS support site where you can access resources and training material 
or set up a GMS installation or update to the newest version.  

GMS, the Games Management System, is a proprietary software used by Special Olympics chapters for 
Individual sport result management as well as Major Games management.  

If you are a coach or a competition host of an individual sport it is highly recommended that you use GMS 
for your competition set up, divisioning and results. 

All volunteers that are using GMS are asked to ensure that they are using the 7.5.6 version.  

Check out the GMS support site at specialolympicsontario.net/gms 

If you have any question about GMS please contact your District Developer.  

http://info.specialolympicsontario.ca/Sport--Discussion-Forums/2017-sport-conference
http://specialolympicsontario.net/gms/
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Two Year Eligibility Policy 

The Two Year Eligibility Policy was presented to the attendants of the Sport Conference at the beginning of 
March and it was supported by the majority of the participants.  

Special Olympics Ontario is proposing that as of 2018 we move to a Two Year Eligibility process.  

Currently, to participate in a Provincial QualiǪer (to be eligible to advance to the Provincial Games) athletes 
must meet all of the eligibility criteria outlined in policy 13.3.15 for individual sports or 13.3.18 for team 
sports. One of those requirements is that athletes participate for a minimum of 30 hours or 3 months in the 
sport for which they would like to attend the Provincial QualiǪer.  

The proposed Two Year Eligibility Policy would change that criteria so that athletes must be registered and 
participating in the sport the year proceeding the Provincial QualiǪer.  

To read the proposed policy in more detail, please view the SOO 2020 presentation on the Sport 
Conference Section of the Information Portal. 

Special Olympics Ontario is looking to enact this policy for the 2018 season. That would mean that all 
athletes that would like to participate in the 2019 spring sport Provincial QualiǪers will need to be 
registered and participating during the 2018 season.  

If you have any questions regarding the proposed Two Year Eligibility Policy please contact your District 
Developer.  

Concussion Protocol Policy 

Special Olympics Ontario is committed to the health and safety of our members and in 2017 we enacted a 
Concussion Protocol Policy. The Policy can be found in section 13.3.28 of the Information Portal.  

It is very important that all coaches and volunteers familiarize themselves with the policy and with the signs 
and symptoms of concussion. As part of the new policy it is mandatory for each volunteer to take the free, 
online Making Headway concussion awareness module from the CAC. All new volunteers will be asked to 
complete this module as a part of their orientation. All existing volunteers are asked to complete this 
training by December 31, 2017.  

This module has also been added to the certiǪcation requirements for coaches to attend the Provincial 
Games.  

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the Concussion Protocol Policy please contact your District 
Developer.  

http://info.specialolympicsontario.ca/Sport--Discussion-Forums/2017-sport-conference/conference-presintations/1-soo-2020
http://info.specialolympicsontario.ca/programs-policies-procedures/13-0---operational-sport-policies/13-3---sport-policies/13-3-4---other/13-3-28---concussion-guidelines-and-policy
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School Championships 

Although it may feel like the 2016/2017 school year and School Championships season is 

coming to an end, we still have a lot to be excited about in the coming weeks! 

This season saw 60 regional qualiǪers held all around the province in the sports of 

basketball, bocce, soccer, Ǭoor hockey, and track & Ǫeld. We also added a UniǪed division to 

all of our qualiǪers this season.  Our UniǪed sports are made up of teams both with and 

without an intellectual disability and allow our schools to involve their mainstream students 

in their training and competition! Overall, the regular season saw the involvement of over 

6,000 students and over 2,000 educators. All teams were vying for the chance to advance to 
our 2017 School Championships! 

This season, the 2017 Special Olympics Ontario School Championships will be hosted in St. Catharines alongside 

the Niagara Regional Police from June 12-14. The Games will host over 1,000 athletes and coaches from across 

Ontario and various other Provinces in Canada. As with our qualiǪers, we will also be oǨering a UniǪed division 

for each sport. Please consider coming out to cheer on our student-athletes or volunteer if you are in the area 

from June 12-14. Full Games information can be found on our website at http://

sooschoolchampionships2017.ca  

Based on input from educators at the end of last season, we will also be 

hosting 4 local badminton tournaments in May under our School 

Competitions umbrella. This program allows us to test out potential new 

sports without adding them to the full School Championships program. If 

successful, we will add the new sport to our full program next season, 

and if not, we­ll test out a new one!  

We are looking forward to another great season throughout the 
2017/2018 school year starting at the end of September. Check back in 
our fall PNU or stay connected through our website (http://
schools.specialolympicsontario.com) for all of our latest information!  

School & Youth Programs 

Contact us: 

Kirsten Bobbie 
kirstenb@specialolympicsontario.com  

Athlete Leadership Program 

The Athlete Leadership Program (ALPs) has had another successful year. Since the fall, 
we have held eight workshops in Sudbury, Kingston, Windsor, Peterborough, Niagara, 
Peel, Toronto & Burlington which trained over 70 new athletes. It is exciting to note 
that we also provided our Ǫrst ever ALPs workshop at the Secondary School level to 
Stamford Collegiate students in Niagara. We look forward to continuing with this 
model and providing this opportunity to more athletes- both school and community 
based. 

Contact us: 

Shafeeq Armstrong 
shafeeqa@specialolympicsontario.com 

http://sooschoolchampionships2017.ca
http://sooschoolchampionships2017.ca
http://schools.specialolympicsontario.com
http://schools.specialolympicsontario.com
mailto:kirstenb@specialolympicsontario.com
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Physical Activity and Healthy Living (PAHL) 
The 2016/2017 school year has been the biggest for elementary school 

programs ever! We have organized more events for more athletes this 

year running 18 PAHL Sports Festivals for more than 1,800 young 

athletes!  

These Sports Festivals are a great way to introduce young athletes to 

the Special Olympics movement, the importance of being physically 

active, as well as some of the sports that Special Olympics Ontario runs 

in their community! PAHL Sports Festivals have run in Peterborough, 

London, Toronto, Barrie, Ottawa, North Bay, and everywhere in 

between! We are always looking to expand, so let us know if you are interested in bringing the Sports Festival to 

your community.  

These events are also a great opportunity for teachers to connect with Special Olympics Ontario and learn 

about our resources and diǨerent strategies for adapting physical education lessons for their students. We 

have been able to connect with more than 500 teachers and work with them on how to engage their classes in 

physical literacy development, as well as the rest of their school, and their communities! 

In communities, we are also looking to partner with community-based organizations to run youth physical 

literacy programs as well as raise awareness about new programs and the Special Olympics movement. We love 

working with likeminded individuals and organizations to accomplish this goal. With young athletes it is all 

about FUN! Being active and having fun is the best way to ensure that an athlete will stay Active for Life!  

Health Programming 
Healthy Athletes 
 

The Healthy Athletes program is continuing to provide an inclusive, comfortable and 
fun environment for both athletes to receive free health screenings and education 
and to provide current and future health care practitioners the opportunity to engage 
with our athletes.  SOO has provided Ǫve Healthy Athletes events at locally based 
tournaments across the province this year. This included Healthy Athletes events in 
Thunder Bay and Kingston, where combined, we were able to provide over 350 
screenings through vision, health promotion and oral health. We look forward to 
oǨering Healthy Athletes screenings at both our School Championships in June and 
Provincial Summer Games in July! 

Healthy Communities  
Special Olympics Ontario has made great strides in working towards inclusive 

health for people with intellectual disabilities. The goal of Healthy 

Communities is to foster a network of healthcare professionals around the 

province who feel comfortable and educated to treat the unique needs of 

people with intellectual disabilities. At our Healthy Athletes event in Thunder 

Bay on April 8th, we directed every athlete who attended the Opening Eyes 

screening to an Optometrist, if they didn­t already have one, within the 

Thunder Bay community to ensure comprehensive and sustainable eye care. 

We are very excited to continue our work in creating healthy communities! 

Contact us: 

Shafeeq Armstrong 
shafeeqa@specialolympicsontario.com 


